Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting May 23, 2016

Present: Bob Bell, Sr., William "Chip" Ball, Doug O'Clair, Chief Dan Peterson, Cindy Rouillard.

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m.

- Check Reports were reviewed and signed.
- The Board signed the contracts for heating oil and propane.
- The Board signed Intent to cut application.
- Cindy stated Lake Sunapee Bank contracted her and asked if the town would be interested in a debit card. The Board did not make a decision and wants to do more research.
- The Board followed up a zoning volition.
- Chip stated he has access to a car counter and will be able to see how many cars are using the town roads.
- The Board discussed the grant to for a canister at the transfer station.
- Doug updated the Board on the Center Road Project and Grange hall.
 - 1. Doug following up with Kevin to make sure he has time to do all the projects before the company starts to do the work.
 - 2. Only 2 companies were present to walk Center Road, on May 13th. United Construction and Fulton.
 - 3. Doug showed the Board the plan on the grange hall improvements.
- Chief Peterson submitted a Forest Fire Report for the Board to sign
 Dan stated the Brush Truck needs new tires. The tires on the truck are from 2013

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.